
 
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
June 18, 2015  

Board of Regents Approve University Tuition Rates 

(Topeka, Kansas) - Today, the Kansas Board of Regents approved tuition rates for each of the six state 
universities in Kansas for the upcoming 2015-2016 academic year. The newly-established resident undergraduate 
rate for tuition & required fees represents a 3.6% increase at each institution.  Increases range from $62 per 
semester for a full-time undergraduate resident student at Fort Hays State University, to an increase of $158 per 
semester at the University of Kansas and KU Medical Center. 
 
"It is the Board’s belief, that the intention of the legislature this past session was to cap both the tuition rate and 
the amount of required fees charged to students, limiting any increase to no more than 3.6%," stated Kenny Wilk, 
Chairman of the Kansas Board of Regents. "While the need for increased resources remains great, we are asking 
our higher education leaders to be strategic knowing we will continue to press the Kansas legislature to increase 
funding for public higher education.” 
 
In addition to setting rates for tuition and required fees, the Board approved a number of course fees, specific to a 
given degree program.  At both Pittsburg State University and Fort Hays State University, student referendums 
had approved campus-wide fees for specific initiatives, which the Board endorsed stating their intent to carry out 
student wishes.   
 
One of the primary responsibilities of the Board, as defined in state law, is to set tuition and fees at state 
universities. However during the 2015 legislative session, action was taken to limit the rate at which the Board 
may increase state universities’ tuition for the upcoming year to 2% plus inflation, for a total possible increase of 
3.6%. 
 
"The Board of Regents maintains the responsibility for setting tuition and fees at state universities is the 
responsibility of the Board," noted Regent Shane Bangerter, who will next serve as Chair of the Board of Regents. 
"However, we are appreciative to legislative leadership, and the legislature as a whole, for holding higher 
education funding flat during this difficult budget year.  Therefore, the Board has honored both the letter and the 
spirit of what was requested of us.” 
 
A summary of approved FY16 tuition and required fee rates is attached and available online. 
 
For more information, contact Breeze Richardson at (785) 291-3969 or brichardson@ksbor.org.  
 
 

### 

About the Kansas Board of Regents: 

The nine-member Kansas Board of Regents is the governing board of the state’s six universities and the statewide 
coordinating board for the state’s 32 public higher education institutions (seven public universities, nineteen community 
colleges, and six technical colleges). In addition, the Board administers the state’s student financial aid, adult education, 
GED, and career and technical education programs. The Board also authorizes private proprietary schools and out-of-
state institutions to operate in Kansas, and administers the Kan-ed network, a program for facilitating and promoting 
distance learning and telemedicine in schools, libraries and hospitals.  Visit the Kansas Board of Regents online at 
www.kansasregents.org.  
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